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Go to the Community of Practice

This Week's Insight: News Summary for June 
2013

Happy Fourth of July to our practitioners in the United States! Because of the U.S. 
Holiday, we're delivering an abbreviated newsletter this week. We quickly want to 
mention our weekly content delivery.
 

For this week, we've put together a roundup of some of the more interesting news 
articles from around the web related to Shared Services. This month's roundup 
focuses mainly on the cost savings associated with Shared Services Initiatives.
 

Our news summaries are a great way to get a quick look into what different 
organizations are doing around the globe to move Shared Services forward.
 

Read This Week's Insight
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Logging In to the Community

If you are having trouble logging in to the Community of Practice, never 
received an email with login information, or forgot your password, simply enter your 
email address (the same one this newsletter was sent to) into the form on the 
following page:
 

Request New Password

Questions, Comments and Concerns

If you have any questions at all, problems logging in, or comments about the site in 
general, you can always reach us at info@lnwprogram.org. Don't be afraid to reach 
out. We are here to help!
 

Thank you, and we look forward to seeing you on the Community!
 

The Leadership for a Networked World Community Team

An Introduction to the New Community
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